

September 25, 2017

Heidi Wills, Executive Director, First Tee of Greater Seattle PO Box 31020 Seattle, WA 98103

Dear Ms. Wills,

We are happy to inform you that the proposal submitted by **First Tee of Greater Seattle**, in response to the Request for Proposal (RFP) for a youth oriented clubhouse at Jefferson Park, has been selected as the successful proposal.

Your response to the RFP rated extremely high. First Tee is clearly committed to the positive development of youth and the goals outlined in your proposal closely align with the values of Seattle Parks and Recreation. The life skills taught by First Tee, as a part of the game of golf, contribute to the youth of Seattle growing up to be great members of our community. Your proposed location on the short 9-hole course is within the goals of the Golf Master Plan for the park.

This project has been assigned to the Planning and Development Division within Seattle Parks and Recreation. A planner and project coordinator will be assigned to work with your team to fully understand the scope, budget, and timeline for this Capital Improvement Partnership. This type of project is a major undertaking and it is extremely important that all steps are followed and requirements are met to ensure a successful outcome.

The next step in this process will be to begin the negotiations to work out the details and expectations that will be included in the contract.

We look forward to working with First Tee of Greater Seattle on your commitment of providing high quality golf and life instruction to youth of Seattle by funding this project at Jefferson Park.

Sincerely,

Jesús Aguirre

Superintendent, Seattle Parks and Recreation

 Christopher Williams, Deputy Superintendent, Seattle Parks and Recreation Michael Shiosaki, Planning and Development Division Director, SPR
Cheryl Fraser, Enterprise, Partnerships in Community Division Director, SPR
Peggy Tosdal, Acting Golf, Tennis, Moorage Operations Manager, SPR